New OB Patient Education 
Dear Expecting Mother,

We want to thank you for choosing our practice for all of your prenatal care.  It is our pleasure to be a part of this exciting experience with you.  Enclosed in this letter are some topics that may be of assistance to you regarding our practice routines and prenatal issues.

First, we want to let you know that you may always call us if you have any questions or concerns regarding your care.  Our practice has four OB/GYN physicians, two midwives and one physician assistant.  Below are their names:
· Brent Barton, MD



· Marc Briere, MD                            

· Thomas Mechas, MD                     
· Vaishali Moghe, MD

· Lisa Collins, C.N.M 
· Angela Lakes, PA-C

· Wanda Morgan, C.N.M



· Margaret Zoellers, ARNP

*Our OB Service Coordinator is Kacey Dotson R.N..  Please call her at (606) 878-3240 ext. 118  with your pregnancy questions, concerns, and insurance coverage.  If Kacey is not in the office please ask for Shannon Thompson LPN at ext 117 or ask for Triage at ext 121.

*You will have your delivery at Marymount Medical Center.  Their OB department has been newly renovated and has several new birthing rooms.  You do not have to pre-register for epidurals.  You may get one at your request while in labor.  The normal hospital stay is 48 hours.  
Practice Routines:

*Our physicians share being on-call for our obstetric patients.  So, unfortunately we cannot guarantee that the physician that you see here in the office will be the one to deliver your baby.  Also, our nurse midwives do not do any deliveries.

*We generally do ultrasounds at 19 weeks gestation and 32 weeks gestation pending a normal pregnancy.  We now have two 3D/4D ultrasound machines.
*On your first visit, we will have your prenatal labs drawn to check for blood type, hepatitis status, rubella status, complete blood type, urine culture, and HIV status.  Also, they will do your Pap smear and Gonorrhea/Chlamydia culture.  Also, we offer cystic fibrosis screening and triple screen testing for neural tube defects/Downs syndrome.  

*Between 24-28 weeks gestation we order a PC50 which will test for gestational diabetes.  Also, if you have a negative blood type you will receive a Rhogam injection at 28 weeks gestation. 

*At 36 weeks gestation you will have a Group B Strep screening.  This is where the practitioner will swab your vaginal area during a vaginal exam.  This test screens for bacteria that could cause harm to your baby at the time of delivery if not treated with antibiotic therapy.   Also, at this point you will have weekly visits along with cervical exams to check for dilatation.
Pregnancy Issues:
*We strongly encourage a healthy diet for our pregnant patients.  

*If you do smoke, we encourage you to quit or at a minimum to reduce considerably
*We strongly encourage our patients to attend childbirth classes, especially if you are a first time mom. The best time to start the classes is usually around 24-25 weeks gestation.  Marymount Medical Center offers these classes.  Instructors are Duff Holcomb, R.N. and Diane Stewart R.N.  Also, a child-infant CPR  class will be offered.  Enclosed is a schedule for the classes.  To sign up, please call the OB department at (606)877-3851.

*You may do a light exercise program.
*You may see your dentist as needed.  We do not restrict treatment for dental work. If x-rays are needed, please ask them to shield your abdomen.  
* You may color/highlight your hair in moderation.

*Sexual intercourse is fine as long as your doctor has not instructed you to avoid it due to placental complications.

*If painting, avoid oil based paints; make sure that you are in a well vented room, and no climbing on ladders!

*Some women may experience nipple discharge.  (The color may vary from yellow, white or clear)
*Limit your caffeine intake!!!!!!
*Prenatal vitamins are important to take daily.  Sometimes it is best to take the vitamins at night with a snack to avoid stomach upset.  
Warning Signs in Pregnancy:

Please report any of the following:

*Vaginal bleeding (bright red).  Some women may experience light pink/brown spotting early in their pregnancy, known as implantation.


*Persistent pelvic or abdominal cramps.


*Severe nausea and vomiting, unrelieved heartburn.

*Fever, chills without a cold or flu


*Severe headache not relieved by Tylenol.


*Blurry vision/ high blood pressure of 140/90 or more


*Sudden, severe swelling in your hands and feet or sudden weight gain.


*Severe, sharp rigid abdominal pain


*Vaginal pressure. (Feeling like the baby is pushing down)

*Contractions starting more than 3 weeks before your due date. (4 or more contractions in a one hour period)

*Decrease in the baby’s movements of fewer than 10 movements per hour x2 hours.

Please report any of these symptoms to our office or if after office hours call the OB department at 606-877-3851.  

Safe Medications (Over the Counter):  
*It is BEST to avoid all medications during the first 13 weeks of pregnancy and to limit your use of OTC medications during your pregnancy.  But if symptoms are bad, here are the recommended OTC medications that are considered relatively safe to use.

*Mild body aches and pains:  Tylenol/Acetaminophen (Avoid aspirin, Motrin, and naproxen.)
*Yeast infection:  Gyne-Lotrimin vaginal cream.  (Pregnant women do have increase in vaginal secretion during pregnancy.)  Also, keep vaginal area clean and dry.
*Nausea/Vomiting:  Dramamine, Combination of Vitamin B6 ½ pill and Unisom ½ pill every 8 hours as needed, Sea-Band.  (If you go 24 hours without keeping any fluids down then you need to be seen at the office or ER for evaluation of dehydration). 
*Cough/Cold Symptoms:  Sudafed or Tylenol Sinus, Robitussin DM, Benadryl, and Claritin D.  (Note: that these medications can increase your B/P).

*Heart Burn/Gas Pain:  Tums, Rolaids, Zantac, Pepcid, Mylanta, and Maalox.
*Constipation:  Senokot, Colace (Docusate Sodium), Metamucil, and increase dietary fiber.

*Hemorrhoids: Tucks pads, Anusol cream, sitz baths, Preparation H, Colace, Senokot, Metamucil.

Newborn Coverage:

As specialists in Obstetrics and Gynecology we cannot assume the care of your newborn.  You will need to pick out a separate physician to do so.  Here is a list of doctors that have newborn nursery privileges at Marymount.

*Dr. Memon

(Pediatrician)

(606) 877-3990


*Dr. Ali

(Pediatrician)

(606) 877-3990


*Dr. Pratt

(Family Medicine)
(606) 878-6030


*Dr. Moodumane
(Pediatrician)

(606) 878-6421 


*Dr. Mahmood
(Pediatrician)

(606) 877-3990
*We strongly encourage you to breastfeed your newborn.  London Women’s Care and Marymount Medical Center now have Certified Lactation Counselors, Kacey Dotson RN and Paula Marcum RN, available to meet with you through out your pregnancy and after the delivery of your baby.  If you are interested in meeting with Kacey or Paula, please see Kacey at London Women’s Care to schedule a session.*

Pre-Registration:

You may pre-register for your maternity stay at Marymount Medical Center.  Call the admitting department after your 36 week check up to complete a phone registration.  This will eliminate the need to go through the registration process at the time you present to the hospital in labor.  Contact Pat Burkhart at (606) 877-3716.

Once again, we are delighted that you have chosen London Women’s Care for all of your obstetric needs.  Please don’t hesitate to call Kacey, with any questions or concerns.
Sincerely, 

London Women’s Care
This content is reviewed periodically and is subject to change as new health information becomes available.  The information is intended to inform and educate and is not a replacement for medical evaluation, advice, diagnosis or treatment by a healthcare professional. 

